Dear Arlington Campus Students, Faculty and Staff,

To follow up on the previous email that was recently sent out about parking permit sales beginning on August 1st, here is some additional information that specifically pertains to parking at the Arlington Campus.

-This year, General will be priced at \$335 for an annual parking permit (\$350 for resident students), \$175 for a semester parking permit (\$185 for resident students).

We reduced the price of all of the Founders Hall parking permits. An annual Founders Hall reserved parking permit will now be priced at \$500 for an annual permit, down from \$600 last year.

-The Founders Hall Daytime (5AM - 6PM) and Evening (2PM - 2AM) reserved parking permits have also dropped in price from \$450 to \$425 for the academic year.

The Founders Hall permits are reserved parking permits that will guarantee you a space in The Founders Hall garage. Founders Hall reserved parking permits do require an electronic access device that will allow you to enter and exit the parking garage, and require a one-time \$25 refundable deposit. These devices can be obtained at the Arlington Parking Services Office located on the 2nd floor of the Founders Hall Building in room 219. If you already have a Founders Hall garage access device, we will automatically renew upon purchase of a new 2013-2014 Founders Hall reserved parking permit. Faculty and staff on payroll deduction will automatically have their permits and access cards renewed as well.

Arlington General Parking

As of July 1, 2013, George Mason University no longer has access to the Truland Building or the above and below ground parking spaces attached to it. All Arlington General Parking will now be solely located in the Metropolitan Building Garage (formerly Foundation Building Garage) at 3434 Washington Boulevard. There will now be a dedicated parking area for faculty/staff on a portion of level B-3 of the Metropolitan Building garage. We will also have access to level B-4 for all faculty/staff and students after 6PM. The Metropolitan Building Garage also requires an access device, which can be obtained in the Parking Services Office in Room 219 of Founders Hall. There is no charge for this device if receiving it for the first time. If you already have an access device, then it will be automatically renewed for the upcoming school year upon purchase of a new 2013-2014 Arlington General permit.

Carpool Program-Rebates for Founders Hall Garage permits

The carpool program provides a 20%-40% refund on reserved deck and Lot I & J permits including Founders Hall permits. Register your carpool with the Transportation Office by October 1 to receive the rebate. ONLY one person in the group will be able to own a permit but the permit can be shared between members of the group. The discount will depend on the number of people in the carpool. For more information on the student carpool program, please go to: http://transportation.gmu.edu/studentspool.html or

http://transportation.gmu.edu/employeespool.html. For questions, please email transpo@gmu.edu or call 703-993-9530.

Additional details about Parking at the Arlington Campus can be found on our website at: http://parking.gmu.edu/arlingtoncampusparking.html

For more information on the parking changes being made on the Fairfax campus, please refer to http://parking.gmu.edu/announcements/fall2013permitsales.html for students, and http://parking.gmu.edu/announcements/f-sfall2013permitsales.html for faculty and staff.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact us at parking@gmu.edu. You can also follow us on Twitter and Facebook.